
Summary of work line 1 meeting of the ToShare Observatory on Derived requirements 

in terms of fair distribution of the wealth of compliance with Human Rights and the 
SDGs 

 
Held on Friday, March 29, between 9:00 and 11:00 am, at the Deanery (3rd floor) of the Faculty 
of Labour Relations and Social Work of the UPV / EHU. 
 
Attend: Isa Álvarez (As. Baladre), Ainhoa Saitua ((UPV / EHU) and Ángel Elías (UPV / EHU). Excuse 
their absence: Txaro Goñi (Economists without Borders), Amaia Ibarrondo (Emmaus 
Foundation) and Sofía Marroquín (Oxfam / Intermon). 
 
In the meeting, according to the order of the day sent, the following topics are treated:  
 

1) Information about the steps that been made in the Observatory: contact with entities  
of which already 23 participate, creation of 6 working groups that meet this week,  12 
students who work as volunteers, the website that is currently in Basque and Spanish  
but soon it will also be in English, and preparation for its delivery in the next days of the  
newsletter. Likewise, the idea of creating a forum on the website, which allows it to be 
extended on social networks. 

2) A presentation is made of what each one works in relation to this topic. The wealth of 
the group and the very complementary perspectives are verified coinciding in the need 
to sensitize and to form, as well as to encourage the realization of investigations like 
Degree Final Projects that deepen in this subject. 

3) In possible contributions, several documents and publications are shared, highlighting 
the clarity and requirement of art. 2.1 of the International Covenant on ESCR that 
literally states: "Each of the States Parties to the present Covenant undertakes to take 
measures, both separately and through international assistance and cooperation, 
especially economic and technical, to the maximum extent possible, to progressively 
achieve, by all appropriate means, including in particular the adoption of legislative 
measures, the full effectiveness of the rights recognized herein”. Likewise, within the 
strategy of Corporate Social Responsibility Law 11/2018, in compliance with Directive 
95/2014, it obliges companies with more than 500 workers to offer non-financial 
information. 

4) As a coordination proposal, a summary of the meeting will be sent, permanent contact 
will be maintained by email and, when deemed convenient, also in person. 

5) Other topics mention that one of the projects of the Campus bizi lab call of the UPV / 
EHU uses a simulator created by a company with didactic purposes with students of 
different degrees, which allows the development of transversal competences, such as 
critical and systemic knowledge. 


